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COMBINED ABORIGINAL ORGANISATIONS OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY RESPOND TO GOVERNMENTS PLAN TO TACKLE CHILD ABUSE
Aboriginal organisations from all over the Northern Territory, (the Combined

Aboriginal Organisations of the Northern Territory), have outlined their initial response to what needs to be done to protect children in their communities. 

In a report released today, from the Combined Aboriginal Organisation, stated that a comprehensive approach to child protection in an emergency context must give priority to protection from immediate physical or emotional harm, but will fail unless there is attention to the underlying causes of poverty, disadvantage and family breakdown.  
The report proposes a two stage response to the problems of child abuse in remote Aboriginal communities: 

· An emergency response over the next 3-6 months, on which agreement can be reached quickly between Governments and community leaders. 

· A more comprehensive development plan to deal with a range of protective factors for children through the roll out of essential services and supports. This requires more thorough planning and negotiation to ensure that the right strategy is adopted, the substantial resources required are efficiently used, and funding is stable and predictable over the longer term. This plan should be developed during the emergency response phase be implemented as soon as is practicable
The report outlines over 50 practical and proven recommendations, a majority of which can be acted upon within the coming months, to ensure that any intervention in the Northern Territory to protect children will be successful not only in the short term but most importantly bring lasting change to the communities. 

The report builds upon the knowledge base already available to Government, starting with the recommendations of the Little Children are Sacred Report and the many other reports that have been released over the last ten years which highlighted and sought practical outcomes to deal with the abuse of Aboriginal children in the Northern Territory.

With all this attention and promise of historic levels of resources, the Combined Aboriginal Organisations of the Northern Territory want to ensure this energy and significant resources are best used to ensure the safety of children and to address the long standing issues of disadvantage that so many Aboriginal people live with in the Northern Territory.
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